MINUTES OF THE 16TH MEETING OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE HELD ON 4.12.05.

The  Executive Committee met at 10.00 AM on 4.12.05 and due to poor attendance postponed up to 10.30 AM.

Members Present:

Shri Jagdish Chand, Shri Goutam Deb, Shri M. Ramesh Kumar, Shri Bagirath Jha, Shri Om Prakash, Shri G.P. Dhope, Shri B.M.S. Rana, Shri A.D. Thomas, Shri M.K. Ghosh, Shri Rajiv Kumar, Shri Vishal Garg, Shri Manjeet Singh, Shri H.K. Munshi and Shri G.S. Verma.

1. PRESENTATION ON THE SUB-COMMITTEE’S REPORT ON FIXING SUBSCRIPTION

Secretary, made a reference to the report submitted by the Sub-Committee on fixing subscription for consideration of the Executive Committee and requested the Chairman, Shri H.K. Munshi to give a presentation on the issues involved and the observations/recommendations of the Sub-Committee contained in its report.

The Chairman of the Sub-Committee, in his presentation apprised the Executive Committee of the contents of the report including recommendations and the method adopted by the sub-committee in evolving its findings on the Components of expenditure and income. He further explained that all the data/figures and facts put in the report were based on the information derived by the sub-committee from the 15th months preceding May, 2005 and certain heads of expenditure and income showing projections were included in anticipation of their actual realization by the time of consideration of the report.

2. CLARIFICATIONS BY MEMBERS AND DELIBERATIONS ON THE REPORT

Thereafter, the president requested members to raise their queries for clarification and come forward with practical suggestions so as to enable the Executive Committee to arrive at logical conclusions on fixing subscription rates.

Taking part in the discussion, some members opined that the Sub-Committee should have acted more on the actuals than making certain projections/assumptions in the report. More appropriately the findings of the sub-committee should have been based on the established norms and meticulously carried surveys. Arguing that subscription is a vitally important issue which, if not determined, on realistic basis may send an adverse signal, members were of the view that components of income and expenditure should reflect the current status instead of the figures prior to May 2005 for better assessment and appraisal of the requirement for revising rates of subscription.

Some members favored that existing rates of subscription other expressed their willingness to accept the recommendations of the Sub-Committee. Amidst the divergent views emerging out of the discussion, the Committee considered the suggestion of members to review the report of the sub-committee keeping in view the current income  and expenditure patterns of the Association and the trends likely to be observed in future after induction of Phase – IV members. The Committee also endorsed the view that parking charges proposed to be levied by the Sub-Committee should be dispensed with as such recommendation, if implemented, would go against the spirit of welfare.

Replying to the doubts concerns expressed by members of the EC, Chairman of the Sub-Committee justified the stand in making certain projections. He stated that while working out rates of subscription, all prudent efforts were made and optimum support was taken from the available material/facts so as to reach at easily understandable conclusions.

At the end, after a detailed deliberations on the report and issues, such as, how to meet the current short fall, how to generate more income and ways to mobilize the idle assets of the Association etc., the Executive Committee unanimously decided to ask the Sub-Committee to review the report taking into consideration actual income and expenditure for the last 12 months and the views and suggestions of the members and submit the revised report within a period of fifteen days. 

President, summing up the debate on the report, thanked members for their valuable suggestions and effective contribution in considering the report and hoped that the members would continue their support as ever.

The meeting then ended at 2.00 P.M. with a vote of thanks to the chair.

